Milton Youth Hockey
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
Minutes of: April 26th, 2018

Board Members present: Kevin Keating, Phil Zona, Mollie Naughton, Bob Sweeney, Bill Bennett, Pat Lovett, Doug Hunt, David Young, Peter Mullen, Tara Mounsey, Jason Tsanotelis, Peter Feloney, Jamie Heggie

Members’ Speak: NTR

Secretary’s Report:
· Minutes from March 2018 meeting submitted
· Motion made to accept the minutes of March 2018 by and a second by Mr. Young with a second from Mr. Zona
· Minutes accepted unanimously 

Treasurer’s Report:
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Phil Zona presented the balance sheet 
· A motion was made by Bob Sweeney to accept the balance sheet with a second by Jamie Heggie
· A unanimous vote by the Board followed
· Mr. Zona reported that 81 players were using the payment plan for tuition for next season
· Mr. Zona also reported that year end will be 4/30 and that he is preparing for the audit. Once the audit is complete, he and Mr. Mullen will have a more formalized presentation to the Board on the program’s finances.

Ulin Rink Report:
· Mr. Keating reported that the DCR will be replacing the glass and boards at the rink this summer. 
· Mr. Keating also reported a communication from Mr. Dennehy of the Town that the lease contract is sitting with Senator Timilty for review
· Mr. Keating to attempt to schedule a meeting for an update with Mr. Timilty

Ice Chairman:
· Mr. Keating and Ms. Naughton will set up time with Milton Academy in order to secure more ice for next season with the hopes of consistent prime time hours

South Shore Conference:
· Bill Bennett reported that 27 teams were placed in the SSC for next year and that 6 teams will play in the Yankee Conference (2 mite, 2 squirt, 1 pee wee and 1 bantam)

Level Coordinators:
· Mr. Tsanotelis will put together a proposal regarding entering a team in the Presidents League for Midgets and present to the Board at the next session

Girls Program:
· NTR
 
Yankee Conference:
· All Star games played with success.  Mr. Mullen coached one of the Squirt teams. 


District Meeting:
· Dave Young reported the District Leadership Conference will be the first weekend in May

Learn to Skate:  
· NTR

House League: 
· NTR

Equipment: 
· Mr. Tsanotelis reported that sizing night will be held on May 7th from 4-8pm at Cunningham Hall for jersey and apparel sizing. Ms. Naughton will send out a communication on this to members.

Coaches:
· Mr. Lovett reported that the Coaches Committee met and he provided the Board with the Committee’s recommendations for Head Coach for each of the 33 teams for next season. 
· Motion to accept recommendations by Mr. Zona with a second by Mr. Bennett. 12 Board Members voted for and 1 against based on 1 Coach recommendation where appropriated certifications were not received the prior year
· Mr. Young will be sending out a communication to Coaches about training that needs to be completed

Communication:
· Sizing night information will be sent per above under “Equipment”.

Fundraising:
· Jason Tsanotelis asked if the board wanted him to pursue a “MYH Opening Event” for next season.  He suggested that having the event before the season would not have the effect that having it after the season started and the players were back in school.  The board agreed, and Jason will work on presenting to the board a proposal for an early September event at the May 17th board meeting.
· Peter Mullen requested that some fundraising money be used for:
1) For Goalies – Purchase some MA Grease (Norwell) hours and have MYH pay for ½ of the cost and goalies pay for ½ the cost.  Kevin Keating suggested that a Goalie committee be set up to write a “package” that MYH can offer its’ goalies and be consistent with the services that we can provide to our goalies.  Peter Mullen said that he was working on this and had spoken with MYH member, Mr. Adessa, to perhaps “Chair” the committee.
2) Purchase some ice at the Stoughton Ice center for some training/skills sessions.  This would be maybe once a month per team and Mr. Mullen would work on a schedule
3) Peter Mullen suggested that we have Eliot Physical Therapy run some exercise sessions at the Wellness Center at the High School.
· Jason Tsanotelis asked the board if we needed to hold onto the fundraising money in reserve with the potential future investment into a Zamboni (requiring a large investment down the road from MYH and its’ members).
· The board felt that we will invest in the program as Peter Mullen suggested and would act on the investment into a Zamboni when the request was presented.




Old Business:
· The Board via email that $1000 from the fundraising account be donated to the Michael C McHugh Memorial Fund which is named in honor of a former MYH player and will assist low income families in need. A majority vote of Board Members was returned via email
· Mr. Zona requested that the board “officially” vote on a $1,000 donation to the MCM Foundation . Mr.  Young seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

· Kevin Keating requested that a member of the board chair a “skills committee”.  The purpose of this committee would be twofold:
1) Recruit member volunteers from each level and discuss a strategy to run skills at each level, (perhaps differently than other levels).  The skills chairperson would then meet with and communicate with Stephanie O’Sullivan these requests and would monitor skills during the year.
2) The Chair of the skills committee will also be responsible to implement a locker room/code of conduct policy and will implement the procedure for skill session “monitors” by the beginning of the season.
· Tara Mounsey volunteered to be the Chairperson of the Skills Committee and Peter Feloney and Jason Tsanotelis agreed to be co-chairpersons.


New Business:
· James Heggie reported that he met a couple of weeks ago with Milton’s Diversity Group.  The purpose of this meeting was to bring most/all of the Town of Milton sport groups together to discuss how to gain interest of the various sports from the minority children living in town.
· Mr. Heggie said that he will meet with his contact who runs the group and who is at the Tucker school to further discuss how Milton Youth Hockey can help with this effort.  Mr. Heggie suggested that he run a street hockey program using the Tucker School facilities.
· Mr. Heggie said that he would write down some ideas and suggest how MYH can further help with this effort and present to the board at our May 17th meeting.


Motion to adjourn meeting. Meeting adjourned.   

Minutes Respectfully Submitted, 


Mollie Naughton


 

